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MEMO 

 
March 9, 2023 
 

 

To: City Council 

From: Parks, Recreation, and Open Space Commission 

Subject: Sugar-Sweetened Beverage (SSB) Tax Recommendation 

 
 
The Parks, Recreation, and Open Space Commission discussed potential uses for sugar-
sweetened beverage (SSB) tax proceeds and unanimously approved a motion 
recommending the following programs: 
 
• Additional outdoor, recreational equipment on the Ohlone Greenway including 

equipment that allows for social and physical skills to develop in constructive ways. 
 

• Installation of water bottle filling stations along the Ohlone Greenway south of Solano 
Ave, along Solano Avenue and at locations as close to the Bulb as possible eg. Pierce 
& Buchanan or at west corner of freeway offramp. 
 

• Installation of water source at waterfront park for the installation of bottle filling 
station with dog bowl and outdoor shower  
 

• Sand volleyball court  

  
 

 




